
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 4th January 2024 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for December showed no issues.  
 
Swing Barrier and Signage at Hall Gate Lane 

I have spoken to Astro Signs, and they have produced the car park signage, posts and installation as agreed in 
previous council meetings. The cost will be £290.00 + VAT = 348.00, under my clerk’s delegations I have 
commissioned this. I have also emailed North West Steel and they have informed me there has been a delay in their 
production process, installation should commence week beginning 15th January. Astro Signs and the bowling green 
chairman have been informed of this information. Once the barrier has been installed, I will co-ordinate with Astro 
Signs to have the signage in place, and up-date all external parties of the progress.  

Plants Man 

The plants man is due back from his winter break on the 16th January.  

Coronation Recognition  

Astro Signs are now producing the signage for the planter, I have asked him to concentrate on the barrier signage first 
which are more urgent.  

Cllr Craig Finch 

Wyre Borough Council have been notified and accepted Mr Finch’s resignation from the council. A casual notice has 
been published on the council’s website and placed in the notice boards. The time frame for this is now complete and 
the council can now co-opt on two new members.  
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